
New Curriculum for Rehabilitation Medicine Advanced Training 

  

The College (RACP) is renewing the Basic and Advanced Training curricula. The new curricula 
will place an enhanced focus on competency-based training, supported by programmatic 
assessment approaches and provide clear learning goals and progression criteria against which 
trainees will be assessed  

What is the 2024 curriculum transition year?  
First year trainees who started Rehabilitation Medicine Advanced Training in 2024 are enrolled 
under the new curriculum. Transitional arrangements have been in place for the 2024 clinical 
training year, with trainees using the new curriculum standards and current work-based 
assessments outlined in the 2024 new curriculum handbook. 

What changes are coming in 2025?  
From 2025, first year trainees who start Rehabilitation Medicine Advanced Training in 2025, and 
continuing trainees who started in 2024, will follow the new curriculum. Trainees will use the 
College’s new Training Management Platform to apply for training and complete different 
learning and assessment tools.   

Please login to RACP Online Learning to access new curricula that outline trainees’ learning 
goals, progression criteria, and learning, teaching and assessment program requirements.   
  
Trainees who entered into the Rehabilitation Medicine Advanced Training program before 2024 
will continue to follow the PREP program requirements.  
  
What’s next?  
The College is investing in a new Training Management Platform (TMP) to provide an online 
interface supporting use of the new curricula, including new learning and assessment tools. It is 
scheduled to be available for registrations for the 2025 clinical year opening in early December 
2024.  

We’re developing training and support resources to help you understand the changes to the 
curricula and navigate the new TMP technology features. We’ll share these with trainees and 
educators as they are available.   

Any questions?  

The RACP website has more details about the implementation of the new curricula.  

We will keep you updated on implementation of the new curriculum. In the meantime, please 
reach out to me, or the Curricula Renewal team via memberservices@racp.edu.au should you 
have any questions about implementation.   
 

https://www.racp.edu.au/docs/default-source/trainees/advanced-training/curricula-renewal/advanced-training-curricula-renewal-competency-based-medical-education-at-a-glance.pdf?sfvrsn=9ffbc11a_6
https://www.racp.edu.au/docs/default-source/trainees/advanced-training/curricula-renewal/advanced-training-curricula-renewal-programmatic-assessment-at-a-glance.pdf?sfvrsn=b6fbc11a_6
https://www.racp.edu.au/docs/default-source/trainees/advanced-training/curricula-renewal/advanced-training-curricula-renewal-programmatic-assessment-at-a-glance.pdf?sfvrsn=b6fbc11a_6
https://elearning.racp.edu.au/course/view.php?id=356
https://elearning.racp.edu.au/course/view.php?id=356
https://www.racp.edu.au/trainees/advanced-training
https://www.racp.edu.au/trainees/new-curricula/implementation
mailto:memberservices@racp.edu.au

